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Special Alert: 

ICE Launches Workplace Immigration Crackdown 

************************************************************************* 

On July 1, 2009, the U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (“ICE”) announced that it 
had issued 652 Notices of Inspection (NOIs) to businesses that it suspected of violating 
immigration laws.  Pursuant to these NOIs, ICE will inspect hiring records to determine 
whether these businesses are in compliance with Form I-9 and other employment eligibility 
verification requirements.  

According to ICE, this initiative signifies its increased focus on holding employers 
accountable for their hiring practices in securing a legal workforce.  Last year, for example, 
ICE issued only 503 NOIs for the entire year!  This new nationwide effort by ICE is another 
step in its long-term strategy to deter and reduce illegal employment.  As we reported 
previously, the Obama administration has charged ICE with targeting its resources on 
employers suspected of workplace violations.  The NOIs issued on July 1, 2009 are further 
evidence of how the Obama administration intends to approach this problem.   

The EBG Immigration Law Group includes several attorneys who have substantial 
experience representing employers in response to ICE enforcement actions and, more 
importantly, proactively auditing employers to reduce the risks of such enforcement actions.  
For more information, please contact:  

New York 
Robert S. Groban, Jr. 

212/351-4689 
rgroban@ebglaw.com 

New York 
Pierre Georges Bonnefil 

212/351-4687 
pgbonnefil@ebglaw.com 

Miami 
Hector A. Chichoni 

305/579-3270 
hchichoni@ebglaw.com 

Atlanta 
William Poole 
404/923-9035 

wpoole@ebglaw.com 

 San Francisco 
Jang Im 

415/398-3500 
jim@ebglaw.com 

Houston 
Nelsy Gomez 
713/750-3136 

ngomez@ebglaw.com 

Newark 
Patrick G. Brady 

973/639-8261 
pbrady@ebglaw.com 

 



 

This document has been provided for informational purposes only and is not intended and should not be 
construed to constitute legal advice.  Please consult your attorneys in connection with any fact-specific situation 
under federal law and the applicable state or local laws that may impose additional obligations on you and your 
company. 
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